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Dear Bishop,

we wish you a happy feast of you are Patron

St Aloysius and a Happy Platinum Birthday.

We invoke God’s Blessings upon you. May your Patron

shower upon you blessings for good health,

peace and happiness.

AD MULTOS ANNOS

Wishes from:

Clergy, Religious, Deacons and

the Lay faithful of the Diocese of Mangalore
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1. 9.00 a.m. - Belthangady, lay foundation for Manjotti

Chapel and bless cemetery

3. 9.00 a.m. - Mass, Seminary, inauguration of academic

year, Lectio Brevis

5.00 p.m. - Benediction, Mass, cloistered Carmel, Feast

of the Sacred Heart

4. 9.15. a.m. - Mass, Thodambila, blessing presbytery

4-5 - Pastoral Visit to Bondel

6. 10.00 a.m. - Governing Board Meeting, St Joseph

College, Jeppu

4.00 p.m. - Programme St Mary’s Central School,

Kinnigoli

7-15 - Tanzania, Same, inauguration, Science Lab

12. - Silver Jubilee of Priesthood,

                     Fr Alwyn D’Souza

16. 3.00 p.m. - Diaconate, Seminary

17. - Diocesan Pastoral Parishad

18-19 - Pastoral Visit to Kulur

20. 6.00 p.m. - SJEC, Governing Board Meeting

24. - Senate Meeting

26. - Pastoral Visit to Thannirbavi

Bishop Meets till noon:

2 - People;  25 & 27 - Priests and Sisters.

********

Bishop’s Programme, June - 2016
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BISHOP’S MESSAGE FOR JUNE 2016

We have begun the month of June dedicated to the

Most Sacred Heart of Jesus.  This solemnity is celebrated on

3 June.  These days there is lot of enthusiasm and the

re-awakening of the devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.

A number of churches and chapels in religious houses have a

full day adoration to the Blessed Sacrament.  On the following

day, 4 June the feast of the Immaculate Heart of Blessed

Virgin Mary will be celebrated.  The first devotion began with

the apparition of the Sacred Heart of Jesus to St Margaret

Mary and the devotion to the Immaculate Heart of Mary was

popularised after the apparition at Fatima to 3 children. I

request the Parish Priests to explain to the people about these

devotions.

Many of our parishioners have a special devotion to 9

first Fridays and 5 first Saturdays of the month.  The school

children are prepared by the school teachers for confession on

Thursdays followed by a mass on Friday.  Let us inculcate

these devotions in the growing children, always giving a

catechisis on the same.

As I always mentioned in the past, please take special

care of the school and Sunday catechism.  Please take books

from DBCLC and take assistance from the Director who holds

training to the catechism teachers. He will give priority to this

amidst his ministry.  Please ensure that all the catholic children

do attend school upto Std. XII. Whatever financial assistance

they need and desire should be made known to them to obtain

all the Govt. subsidy and other assistance from the NGOs.

Please enquire from them whether they have approached these

agencies where assistance is available; I wish that the Parish

community and the youth of the parish organise assistance to

the children.
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This year so far 15 boys have expressed their desire to

join the Seminary.  Twelve will be received to St Juze Vas

Gladsom Home for their PUC education. Three will be joining

St. Joseph Seminary. There may be some graduates and those

who have completed PUC having a desire to become a Priest.

Please encourage them to collect an admission form from the

Rector, St Juze Vaz Gladsom Home. I thank our Parish Priests

and the Religious who foster vocations to Priesthood and

religious life.  Let us thank God for vocations to our Diocese,

to other missionary dioceses and religious orders and

congregations.  Let us always keep the children informed about

the dedicated life. Though there are boys with much enthusiasm,

we do not see it among girls.  Our life and example should

reflect the Gospel values while we follow Jesus in religious

life. This phenomena is a indication to all of us to see our

own life whether it is attracting young people to priesthood

and religious life. Above all let us pray to the Master of the

Vineyard to send more labourers into His Vineyard.

I sincerely thank all, for celebrating my Episcopal

Ordination Day in the Cathedral on 15-5-2016.  You have

taken the trouble to participate in the mass and offer me your

greetings and felicitations.  I have prayed for you.  I will be

celebrating the feast day of my patron and 75th Birthday on

21-6-2016. I request you to attend the mass at the Cathedral

and pray for me.

I wish the students a new and successful scholastic

year.  I pray that the parents not only take lot of interest in

their academic studies but also both in the Faith and character.

May God bless you. May the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus

keep our families united in His love.

                          + Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                             Bishop of Mangalore
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St Joseph Vaz Home

 The construction work of St Juze Vaz Home (for Retired

Priests) is steadily progressing. A ‘Mock Room’ (bed room +

drawing room) is getting ready by the 6th of June 2016 on the 1st

floor of the building from the northern side.

Hence I request you dear Fathers to visit the mock room

and offer your suggestions/observations if any, to Rev William

Menezes, PRO of the Diocese by the 15th of June 2016. Thank

you.

Annual Clergy Retreat – Batch I

 The Annual Retreat for Priests, Batch I will be held from

Sunday 3rd July to Friday 8th July 2016 at the Pastoral Institute.

V. Rev. Ivel Mendanha C.Ss.R., Provincial of the Redemptorists

Fathers will be the Preacher. He had preached Retreat to our

Priests last year for the Batch II. It was very effective and well

appreciated. He has agreed to preach this year for Batch I.

 Annual Retreat is an obligation for every cleric. Therefore,

I urge those priests who may not be able to do their retreat in

Batch II in December to participate in this Retreat. All the

participants should be present for the opening talk on 3rd. The

retreat begins after dinner on 3rd and ends on Friday with lunch

on 08.07.2016. Kindly register your names with the Director of

the Pastoral Institute well in advance.

New Deacons
 The following 4th Year Theologians will be ordained

Deacons for the Diocese of Mangalore on Thursday, 16.06.2016

in the Seminary. Do pray for them.

1. Bro. Alwyn Richard D’Souza

2. Bro. Antony Clany D’Souza

3. Bro. Lizel Joy D’Souza

4. Bro. Anil Ivan Fernandes

5. Bro. Anil Francis Pinto

 I request you to kindly pray for them.

 + Bishop
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GRATITUDE

The programme felicitating our Bishop on15-5-2016 was

indeed appreciated by one and all.  Though a simple programme,
was meaningful.  There was a committee that planned the
programme and the same was carried out.  I thank all the Priests

of the Cathedral and his Parishioners who have cooperated to
the maximum.

There will be a similar programme on 21-6-2016 at the

Cathedral.  I once again request all our Rev. Fathers and Sisters
to attend the programme in the Cathedral.

EXPO – OF SEMINARIANS

At the end of the year 2015-16, we had 37 Brothers
studying in the Seminary in Philosophy and Theology.  One is

studying in Rome.  Hence the total number is 38.  Our 37 Brothers
had holiday ministry in the month of April.  Most of them spent
one week in their parishes assisting the Parish Priests in the Holy

Week.  Thereafter they went for the exposure programme in 6
centres. Both the students and the institution heads were happy
to experience the practical aspect of the pastoral ministry.  They

had 2 days get together and they visited the parishes and institutions
in Bantwal Varado.  They expressed that they experienced the
hospitality and cordiality of the Parish Priests.  On my behalf I

thank all of you who had some share in the summer activities of
the Brothers.

I thank the Bishop of Gulbarga to have given mission

experience to our I Philosophy students.  I thank the institutions
to have taken care of the Brothers for 10 days in their institutions.
Fr Onil D’Souza, Director, St Antony’s had provided

accommodation to our Brothers who underwent Malayalam
language course and Gladsom students a 3 days retreat.  I thank
the Director, Pastoral Institute for accommodating I & II year

Theology students of every diocese in Karnataka for a Kannada
&Culture course.  I am happy to say that many of us have a
share in the formation of our Brothers studying for Priesthood.

- Rev. Denis Prabhu

                                             Vicar General
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I N V I T A T I O N
With immense joy and profound gratitude to God,

 I cordially invite you to the 75 Birthday celebration of the

Most Rev. Dr Aloysius Paul D’Souza

Bishop of Mangalore

He will offer thanksgiving Eucharist on Tuesday 21 June 2016

at 10.30 a.m. at the Rosario Cathedral, Mangalore

followed by felicitations and a lunch.

Please do come and offer mass with our Bishop and

enhance his joy.

 - Rev. Denis Prabhu
  17-05-2016                               Vicar General

Mangalore – 575 003                   Diocese of Mangalore

*****

Please Note

The Reverend Fathers will take this as a personal invitation

to them.  A separate invitation will not be sent to you.  Please

announce this invitation in your churches and please encourage

the people to attend the programme at the Cathedral.

- Rev. Denis Prabhu

                                              Vicar General

Priests' Council Meeting

The Next Senate Meeting will be held on Friday 24, June at

9.00 a.m. at the Bishops’ House.

Topic : Amoris laetitia (The Joy of Love) - Concrete Pastoral

Concerns.

(Amoris laetitia, Post-synodal apostolic exhorta on by Pope Francis,

on Family)

Resource Person : Most Rev. Dr Gerald Isaac

Bishop of Udupi

- Rev. Joseph Martis, Secretary
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To,

All the Correspondents of the Schools/PUC under the

Catholic Board of Education

The contents of the letter are not new to you; however

this letter comes to you as a gentle reminder.  At the

conclusion of the Post Centenary Silver Jubilee of the Diocese,

all the Catholic managements of Education Institutions had

adopted a resolution which was later on mandated by our

Bishop.

1. Every school/PU College shall admit Catholic and Christian

students. This has been followed.

2. Children coming from poor economic background should be

given scholarship and be advised to approach the

government and NGO and CODP/Catholic Sabha/SVP/Youth

association/Women wings to obtain financial assistance.

3. Since the Christian community is decreasing in number and

consequently not having Christian students in our schools it

was decided to give free education to the 3rd and the

subsequent child in the family irrespective of their economic

condition. This is applicable to students studying upto

standard 12 in our Diocese.

So far maximum four parents complained to us that

some schools did not give them freeship (to the 3rd and

subsequent child).

Though the above is the education policy of our Diocese

is accepted by all of us. The new comers in the field of

education might not have been informed or given attention to

it. Hence every year we send this gentle reminder to all.

                            With regards,

- Rev. Denis Prabhu

                              Vicar General
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I. PROGRAMMES:

4-6, June 16 : Catechism Teachers Training - Gulbarga/Bidar

11, June 16 : Catechism Teachers Training - I, Kasargod

Deanery

12, June 16 : Newly Selected Catechism Teachers Training

- Bajjodi

18, June 16 : Catechism Teachers Training - II, Kasargod

Deanery

26, June 16 : Extra-ordinary Ministers Training - Bajjodi

II. Announcements:

1. Dear Rev. Fathers, catechism teacher’s co-ordinator’s

training (Sunday & School) scheduled on 19th, 20th &

21st June is postponed to 17th, 18th & 19th July 2016.

Kindly note these changes & inform the co-ordinator.

2. Training for the Newly Selected Catechism Teachers.

Date : 12th June 2016. Time: 9.00 am to 3.00 pm (Sunday).

Kindly register the names of the participants by June 10th

2016.

Registration Fee : 130/-

3. Training for the Newly Selected Extra-ordinary

ministers.

Date : 26th June 2016. Time: 9.00 am to 1.30 pm (Sunday).

Kindly register the names of the participants by June 24th

2016.

Registration Fee : 130/-

4. You are requested to collect the catechism/Value Education

text books from Mangala Jyothi by 17th June 2016. Kindly

place your orders well in advance through email or by

post so that we can keep the books ready. For rate and

other details refer Mangala Jyothi bullettin May/June

issue 2016.

5. Since the Government has banned the use of plastic carry

bags we will not be able to provide any carry bag. Kindly

bring your bags.

MANGALA JYOTHI
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6. Dear deanery priest co-ordinator/dean please collect the

reports from all the parishes and send us the consolidated

report of the catechetical mission of your deanery to Mangala

Jyothi by 30th June 2016. I have already received a report

from Surathkal deanery.

7. Some Parishes & Deaneries do not have Co-ordinators. Please

appoint them and send their details to Mangala Jyothi by 15th

June 2016.

8. Many parishes have Girls Marian Sodality. We have published

a handbook for them : “ªÀÄjAiÉÄ ¸ÀAVA”. Kindly make use of this

book for the meetings.

III.  New Arrivals:

1. “The Joy of Love” - Rs. 90/-

2. “Contemplate” - Rs. 75/-

Thank you for your whole hearted co-operation. God bless your ministry.

- Director

Mangala Jyothi

Dear Father,

The following note is sent to us by  Mr. Sunil Gonsalves,
Auditor.

During the course of audit I have come across several
cases where State Bank of India has reversed the Interest paid
on savings Accounts of our Institutions / Churches / Convents
 on the ground that they are ineligible to open savings accounts
in some cases the interest recovered by the Bank is more than
70 - 80,000 from 2012-13. I have prepared a letter to be sent to
the branches of State bank by filling the appropriate details by
the heads of such institutions. Please request the concerned
superiors / Parish priests / HM’s / Directors to fill in the blanks
and send the letter to the Branches by Registered Post. In the
event of their refusal, we shall approach the higher authorities.

Regards

 Sunil
-  Rev. Denis Prabhu

                                               Vicar General
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I. Marriage Preparation Programme: Pre-Cana

1) 25th & 26th

Time : 8:45 a.m. to 5.00 p.m.

Place : Shanthi Kiran Hall, Nanthoor – Bajjodi.

II. Meetings:

1. For Couples/Hand Maids

l  1st June 2016: Teaching Meet at Bondel  at 6.30 pm

l   3rd June 2016: Teaching Meet Ashok Nagar at 7 pm

 l 11th & 12th June: CFCI National Leaders Conference at

Divine Call Centre, Mulki.

 l   15th June 2016:  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at

Pastoral Institute, Bajjodi at 7 pm

l  19th June 2016: Joint Meeting of the Community at

Pastoral Institute Bajjodi at 4 Pm

2. CFCI Youth & CFCI Singles Meet on  5th, 12th & 26th of

June at 3.30 pm at Urwa

Please Note: The office will remain closed from June

1st to 15th due to annual holidays.

- Rev. Anil Alfred D’Souza

                                  Director

******

FAMILY LIFE SERVICE CENTRE

PROGRAMMES IN THE MONTH OF JUNE 2016
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Post Graduate Common Entrance Test 2016

(PGCET)

As per the directions of the Government, Karnataka

Examinations Authority is conducting the Post Graduate Common

Entrance Test 2016 as per the following schedule for admissions

to Post Graduation Course for the year 2016-17.

Date Day Time Course  Marks 

 

02/07/2016 

 

Saturday 

10.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. MCA 100 

 

2.30 p.m. to  4.30 p.m. MBA 100 

 

03/07/2016 Sunday  10.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

 

         

M.Tech 

 

100 

 

Commencement of Entry of Application 

Online  

From 4.00 p.m. on 24/05/2016  

Last date to Enter Application details 

Online  

Upto 5.30 p.m. on 08/06/2016 

Last date to pay the fees in the bank  10/06/2016 (Banking hours) 

  

Downloading of Admission Tickets on or 

after  

20/06/2016 

 

The details of the Entrance Examination will be published

in www.kea.kar.nic.in., the official website of Government of

Karnataka.

- Rev. Joseph J Lobo

                                           Director – SJEC

*****
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SSLC Results of the High Schools under the Catholic

Board of Education For the Year 2015-16 D. Kannada

1. Adarsh High School, Taccode 100%

2. Pejavara High School, Kalavar 100%

3. St. Mary’s Kan. Med.High School, Bela 100%

4. St. Joseph’s Eng. Med. School, Kulshekar 100%

5. Sacred Heart Eng. Med. School, Mandanthyar 100%

6. Holy Family Eng. Med. School, Surathkal 100%

7. St. Thomas Eng. Med. School, Alangar 100%

8. St. Ann’s Eng. Med. HS Kadaba 100%

9. St Mary’s Eng. Med. School, Uppinagandi 100%

10. St. Joseph’s Eng. Med. School, Sullia 100%

11. Loretto Eng. Med. School, Loretto 100%

12. Holy Saviour Eng. Med. High School, Agrar 100%

13. Deva Matha Eng. Med. High School, Amtoor 100%

14. Infant Jesus Eng. Med. School, Manjeshwar 100%

15. Udaya Higher Secondary School, Manjeshwar 100%

16. Holy Spirit Eng. Med. HS, Mukka 100%

Results of Pre-University Colleges under the Catholic
Board of Education for the year 2015-2016 D.Kannada

Name of the P.U.College

1 Lourdes Central School, Bijai 100%

2 Padua PU College, Mangalore 96%

3 St.Joseph PU College, Bajpe 93.91%

4 St.Joachim PU College, Kadaba 93.45%

5 Sacred Heart PU College, Madanthyar 92.30%

6 St.Antony PU College, Naravi 92%

7 Rosario PU College, Mangalore 89%

8 Pompei PU College, Aikala 87.54%

9 St.Sebastian PU College, Permannur 87%

10 Milagres PU College, Mangalore 86.01%

11 St.Philomena PU College, Puttur 85.5%

12 Anugraha PU College, Ujire 85%

*****
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17. Mt. Carmel Eng. Med. High School, Shirtadi 100%

18. St. Peter Claver Eng. Med. High School, Arva 100%

19. St. Mary’s Eng. Med High School, Bela 99%

20. Infant Jusus Eng. Med. School, Manjeshwar 99%

21. St. Rita Eng. Med. School, Vittal 98.87%

22. Anugraha Eng. Med. School, Ujire 98.87%

23. Nithyadar Eng. Med. School, Nithadarnagar 98.24%

24. St. Lawrence Eng. Med. School, Vijayadka 98%

25. St. Victor’s Girls' High School, Puttur 98%

26. St. Sebastian Eng. Med. School, Permannur 97.9%

27. St. Joachim Kan. Med. High School, Kadaba 97.87%

28. Holy Redeemer Eng. Med. School, Belthangadi 97%

29. Saverapura Eng. Med. School, Sampaje 97%

30. Pompei PU College (HS) Kirem 97%

31. St. Lawrence Eng. Med. School, Bondel 96.66%

32. Mukti Prakah High School, Neerude 9512%

33. St. John’s Eng. Med. High School, Kokkada 95%

34. St. Aloysius Eng Med. School, Urwa 95%

35. Padua High School, Mangalore 95%

36. Naravi  High School, Naravi 92.82%

37. St. Philomen High School, Puttur 91%

38. Christa Jyothi High School, Puttur 90.78%

39. Kulur High School, Mangalore 89%

40. St. Joseph’s PU College (HS) Madanthyar 87.6%

41. Sacred Heart PU College (HS) Madanthyar 87.6%

42. St. Sebastian High School, Permannur 86%

43. Milagres PU College (HS) Mangalore 86%

44. St. Antony High School, Amtoor (Kan) 86%

45. Cascia High School, Jeppu, Mangalore 85.13%

46. St. Ann’s Eng. Med. School, Kelari 84%

47. Pompei High School, Urwa 74%

48. Rosario  High School, Mangalore 70.37%

- Secretary
                                                        C.B.E
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01.06.2016 to Labour Commission meeting in Bengaluru

02.06.2016

04.06.2016 … - Training on Right to Information at Kaikunje

- Awareness on Atrocities against Women at

Vorkady

05.06.2016 … Youth Empowerment Training for

9th and 10th Std students In CODP-ISD

12.06.2016 … Orientation to Staff of St Agnes College on

Social Work in St Agnes College, Bendur

14.06.2016 … Sahajeevana Okkoota meet in CODP-ISD

18.06.2016 … - Jeevan Raksha Okkoota meet in CODP-ISD

- Training on Internal Learning & Monitoring

Systems in CODP-ISD

25.06.2016 … - Training on Right to Information at

Modankap

- Orientation to Students of St Agnes College

on Social Work in St Agnes College, Bendur

26.06.2016 ..... - Parish CAP Conveners training in CODP-
ISD

28.06.2016 & … Caritas India organized training on ‘Family

 29.06.2016 farming/Organic farming’ in CODP-ISD

Planned programmes for the month of June 2016

1) Interview of renewal students under Educare project

LENTEN CAMPAIGN 2016 – LUCKY COUPONS DRAW RESULT

Lucky - coupon Draw Results

I Prize - 160846

II Prize - 238854

III Prize - 052735

Consolation Prizes: 1. 240033 2. 268787

3. 044784 4. 254621

5. 101767

PROGRAMMES OF CODP-ISD
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RIP

1. Mrs Anna Mary D'Souza (84), M/o Rev John D'Souza,

Parish Priest, Nidpalli on 10.05.2016 at Bela.

2. Ms Dorothy D'Souza (79), Sis/o Fr Norbert D'Souza and

Fr Clifford D'Souza, on 12.05.2016 at Puttur.

******

l Result of the draw will be published in Udayavani and Vijaya

Karnataka dated 01.06.2016 and Raknno Weekly dated May

27 to June 02, 2016.

l Last date to claim the prizes is 15.7.2016.

l Parish Priests are requested to announce this in the Church

and display the lucky numbers on the notice board.

– Director, CODP


